Sheffield Philharmonic Chorus            Minutes of Meeting of 23rd March 2016

Present
Paul Henstridge; Anne Adams; Els Pearse; Sally Turnbull; Paul Duffield; Sue Pennington; Janet Hoyle; Steve Terry; Helen Kirk; Richard Salt (Making Music rep) 

Thanks were extended to Els for hosting the meeting.

1 Apologies
Paul Bedwell; Graham Dawson; Rachel Mallaband; John Spence

2. Minutes of 11th January 2016 
were agreed to be accurate and signed by the Chair.

3. Matters arising from the meeting held on 11th Jan 2016, not covered in the agenda

4.2 Paul to talk to Darius about angel chorus issues, in September 2016

4.3 Christmas concert date now set for 10 Dec 2016, with Black Dyke Band. The committee was delighted to hear that presenter will again be Petroc Trelawny. Anne to suggest to Andrea Stafford that we try to get Sam West, our patron, for 2017; a contingency may be required.

5.4.1 It was agreed that Graham's recommendation be followed, ie, for Graham to purchase the extra insurance to provide  £25,000 cover, at a cost of £106, and that no further extra will be necessary.

5.4.2 Graham's risk assessment was approved for use with the 4 June concert, and for all subsequent events, as appropriate. Paul to ask Darius about the arrangements for providing a back-up for (a) soloists and (b) conductors, including himself, in the event that they are unable to attend a concert.

5.4.3 Paul to thank Sally K in writing for her generous donation to the 4 June concert.

10.1.1 Paul H to write to Wendy Smylie offering her Honorary Membership. Paul to ask John S and Rachel M about Dropbox access.
Matters arising from the AGM November 2015
3.5 Following his meeting with Darius about repertoire, Paul H to draft some text that explains how repertoire is decided etc, for use in the weekly update and/or as the basis for an announcement to the chorus.

Matters arising from 24/09/15 meeting
3.3 Using the notes from Darius, Julie and Rachel M, it was agreed that two excerpts from the recording be used on the chorus website, ie, the first two sections of 'Hear My Prayer' and verse 1 of the Brahms II. It was also agreed that a small fee was acceptable if necessary.  Anne to ask Peter M to provide stills and move this forward, with advice from Julie and/or Rachel about the logistics.

3.4 Els to research the value and possible sale opportunities for the scores gifted by Tony Pickle's wife.

4. Review of After Hours concert
The concert went well, and the introductions delivered by Darius were a welcome addition. It was agreed that it would be a good idea to do another. Issues included poor stewarding from SIV, poor lighting on the stage area, and lack of a programme; Anne to add to the City Hall concert rider.

5. Forthcoming performances.
5.1 Haydn concert Friday 6 May 2016. Rehearsal probably 4.30 to 6pm, to be confirmed. Music costs covered. Break-even point for ticket sales versus soloist costs welcomed, despite the fact that it is an approximation. SIV and Halle expressing concern at lowest ticket sales for any concert this year. It was agreed that the probably relatively low cost of producing flyers for SICS concerts is justified to ensure ticket sales reach the break-even point, both for financial and reputational reasons. If produced in time, they could be given to the City Hall for distribution at the concert on 23 April. It was agreed not to issue comps to Friends, nor to present flowers, for SICS concerts.
Anne to (a) check all outstanding issues and complete the City Hall concert rider (b) ask Rachel Copley to lead a warm-up during the interval (c) add break-even point to the ticket sales part of the weekly updates (d) pursue a flyer print run, if feasible, and inform City Hall, asking for help in distributing them (e) ask for dressing rooms in the ballroom to enable the interval warm-up to take place (f) upload concert details to other websites eg Bachtrack, Gerontius.
Paul H to ask Peter M if he can produce a suitable flyer as soon as possible.  Post-meeting note:  very good flier produced but not now needed since SIV producing their own!   Peter suggested as compensation that his flier could be added to our website.  I’ve agreed and forwarded it on to Kirsty.
Steve to (a) copy Anne into his reply to Martin at SIV so she can respond (b) ensure Classical Sheffield website has concert details
5.2 60th birthday / 80th anniversary concert 4 June 2016 A completed concert planner was tabled, and will be used instead of a report from now on. Helen provided an update about the after-concert party arrangements; it was agreed that a band would be good, and  that Friends should be invited to attend. Else was thanked for agreeing to put up the violinist. Julie and Angela were thanked for their sterling work in organising the concert so far.
Anne to suggest to Julie and Angela that Friends be invited to the after-concert party.

5.3 Spirit of England concert Fri 4 Nov 2016 Els reported that music had been in hand but that she will need to begin again as the Wakefield service, her main source, has closed. SBC was suggested as a possible source. A small number of members of the Halle Chorus will join us but will not be billed on the programme.
Paul H to ask Darius about the basis on which the Halle Chorus have been invited to join us for this concert, and the one on 6 May 2017

Paul H confirmed that there will be a rehearsal in Manchester on the evening of 3 Nov 2016; Paul D to book coaches.

5.4 Tippet concert 6 May 2017   First half Symphony No 8 (Beethoven), second half Child of Our Time (Tippett). Members of the Halle Chorus will join us and will be billed on the programme.

5.5 Wilby recording 3rd and 10th July 2017  Plans to be brought to a future meeting when they are more advanced.

5.6 Wilby World premiere 21 Oct 2017 Plans to be brought to a future meeting when they are more advanced.
5.7 Messiah  Paul to talk to Darius about meeting with Simon Lindley to discuss the possibilities of SPC putting on a performance of Messiah that doesn't clash with those planned by the Sheffield Bach Society, eg, Easter 2018.

5.8 Wilby Holy Face performance in Sheffield  Paul to speak to Darius about Halifax Choral Society's request that we perform The Holy Face in Sheffield, eg, as part of the Classical Sheffield Festival. It was agreed that this could not be for March 2017 as it would pre-empt the World Premiere.

5.9 Classical Sheffield Festival   Steve provided a brief update; Winter gardens 'pop-up' event October 2016, three day Festival March 2017, format and extent dependent on funding from Arts Council. Agreed Winter Gardens probably not a suitable venue for us, but that we should be involved in the three day Festival.  Deferred further discussion until further information is provided by members of the steering group (Steve Julie and Anne)

5.10 Tours in UK and abroad. Agreed to discuss at a future meeting

5.11 Gareth Malone opportunity Agreed this was not for us.

6.Voicing the chorus  

Darius and Maggie are working on the issues involved. 
Paul to meet with Darius and Maggie to discuss issues further; Anne to attend.
7. Awake Arise Project 
7.1 Steve gave a verbal report pending the production of a final report. Just over 2000 CDs had been ordered, from which around 800 remain to be sold at Christmas 2016. Costs totalled £10750, income to date is £11750, ie we have made a profit of £1000. The sub-committee was thanked for its work on this project, which has been very successful. Steve and Anne to produce a summary report for the chorus.
7.2 Various ideas for producing and funding another CD were discussed. Anne to place on a future agenda.
8.Chair Lift

8.1 It was agreed that the chair lift should always involve two people, for safety reasons; more people need to be trained therefore. Anne to check the requirements and list of people already trained.
8.2 Anne to pursue the plan to share the chair lift with the Montgomery Hall, where it would most likely be stored. Graham is pursuing the chair lift maintenance.

9. Chorus website Items not directly relevant to the chorus are not now uploaded to the web site due to lack of time. The website re-vamp should include a Content Management System so that non-technical members can create, author and amend pages and upload files. Anne, Steve and Paul to use their various contacts to investigate options.
10. Finance Matters
10.1 Committee was grateful for Rachel M's offer to tweak Anne's document to make it more professional.

10.2 The committee thanked Graham for his  report, which was welcomed, as was the information that all subs have been paid and that the chorus finances are in good shape.

11. SPC Friends Brief discussion about Friends. Paul to draft a document for use in attracting Friends, following a discussion with Julie.
12. Chorus Uniform Paul to speak to chorus gentlemen about the need to button up their jackets during concerts. Anne to thank Ann G for her suggestion about the sashes, which was admired; however it was decided to keep them as they are. Sally advises new lady members about how to fold and fasten the sashes; Sally to organise a refresher for all ladies. Paul to formally thank Imelda Murphy (2nd sop) for the work she has done making the sashes.

13 Correspondence Paul reported receipt of nice letters from Margaret Wilkinson and Louis Knapton, both ex-members, and a generous donation of £330 from Louis, for which he has been thanked. It was agreed that, given the donation, Paul to write to Louis to invite him to become a Friend for a year.
14 Membership Matters Deferred in John's absence
15 Committee Officer Issues There were none

16. AOB  Graham to add a line to the budget for social spending, eg, to record money collected and spent on wine, from which there is currently a small surplus.

17. Date Time and Venue of Next Meeting
Anne to arrange by email; Friends to be higher on agenda
For next agenda:
SPC Friends; Outreach links

For future agendas
Ideas to attract more tenors; Tours in UK and abroad; Making another CD

signed …............................................................................ (Chair)

date …...............................................
Action Summary
Paul H
· talk to Darius about angel chorus issues, in September 2016

· ask Darius about the arrangements for providing a back-up for soloists and conductors, including himself, in the event that they are unable to attend a concert

· thank Sally Knight in writing for her generous donation to the 4 June concert

· write to Wendy Smylie offering her Honorary Membership

· ask John S and Rachel M about Dropbox access

· draft some text that explains how repertoire is decided etc, for use in the weekly update and/or as the basis for an announcement to the chorus

· ask Peter M if he can produce a suitable flyer as soon as possible

· ask Darius about the basis on which the Halle Chorus have been invited to join us for this concert, and the one on 6 May 2017

· talk to Darius about meeting Simon Lindley to discuss possibilities of SPC putting on Messiah that doesn't clash with performances planned by SBC eg, Easter 18.

· speak to Darius about HCS request that we perform The Holy Face in Sheffield, eg, as part of Class Sheff Festival (not for March 17 as would pre-empt Premiere)

· meet with Darius and Maggie to discuss voicing etc issues further; Anne to attend.

· use contacts to investigate options re website revamp

· draft a document for use in attracting Friends, following a discussion with Julie

· formally thank Imelda Murphy (2nd sop) for work she has done making the sashes

· write to Louis K to invite him to become a Friend for a year
Anne 
· suggest to Andrea Stafford that we try to get Sam West for Christmas 2017

· ask Peter M to provide stills for use with recording and move this forward, with advice from Julie and/or Rachel about the logistics

· add stewarding and ballroom lighting to the City Hall concert rider

· check all outstanding issues and complete City Hall concert rider for Haydn concert

· ask Rachel Copley to lead a warm-up during the interval (Haydn)

· add break-even point to the ticket sales part of the weekly updates

· pursue a flyer print run, if feasible, for Haydn concert, and inform City Hall, asking for help in distributing them 

· ask for dressing rooms in ballroom to enable interval warm-up 

· upload concert details to other websites eg Bachtrack, Gerontius.

· suggest to Julie and Angela that Friends be invited to the after-concert party

· place ideas for another CD on a future agenda

· check chair lift requirements and list of people already trained

· pursue the plan to share the chair lift with the Montgomery Hall

· use contacts to investigate options re website revamp

· thank Ann G for suggestion about the sashes 

· arrange next meeting by email; Friends to be higher on agenda
Graham
· purchase the extra insurance to provide  £25,000 cover.

· pursue the chair lift maintenance

· add a line to the budget for social spending, eg, to record money collected and spent on wine, from which there is currently a small surplus.
Steve
· copy Anne into his reply to Martin at SIV so she can respond

· ensure Classical Sheffield website has concert details

· produce a summary CD report for the chorus, with Anne

· use contacts to investigate options re website revamp

Paul D to book coaches for 3 Nov 2016

Els to research value and possible sale opportunities for scores gifted by TP's wife

Rachel M to tweak Anne's wedding fees document to make it more professional

Sally to organise a sashes refresher for all ladies
final minutes march 2016
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